 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 

Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall  on Wednesday January 15th 2014.

Present :- Lyndsay Burns(LB), Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), and Lance Tattersall. 

Rosemary Kidd, (RK),Planning Consultant and author of the HNS,  attended at the request of the SC to offer advice on progressing the NP.

One SHLAA landowner also attended. 

 Apologies.:- Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB) and Stephen Bucknell (SB). 

 Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None 

 Minutes of Meeting held on December 11th 2013 These were approved.

 Housing Needs Survey – Distribution  A lot of interest had been shown and about 20 copies taken. JC to be given more for further distribution and people to be encouraged to return copies when read.

  Finance – Income and Expenditure to date. No money had yet been spent from the grant allocation .RK’s travel expenses would be met from the fund.

.Communications –Last  Flyer. JC reported good feedback.

 Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan

· Planning - ES asked advice from RK about the best approach to drafting the NP document , with which she will assist the SC. He explained the difficulty of trying to accommodate  55 new smaller  properties as identified from the HNS with the problem that  all the SHLAA sites are in Green Belt. The only site acceptable to LCC (due to its position at the edge of the Green zone) was the Catholic Church site, which RK considered could cater for 10-11 properties, if permitted by the Church. JC pointed out that some of the 55 desiring smaller properties might not move unless they were available within the village,thus reducing the number required. A further complication was the desirability for new retirement homes to be within walking distance of village amenities , coupled with the fact that all land in this central  part was Green Belt. RK advised discussing the attitude of LCC towards releasing Green Belt land with the Planners. LB thought it desirable to have a Development Plan in place for the whole village. 
RK recommended setting out 5 or 6 key items in the SC’s vision for the future of the village over the next 15 years .In  addition to housing, these might include job growth, attracting younger people to the village, and  making land from redundant farms available for the needs of small local businesses (though dependent on the goodwill of farmers). The Community Land Trust, previously mentioned by SB, which helps young people get on the housing ladder, would be worth supporting. 

Following on from the 5or 6 bullet points, should be objectives in trying to establish them. These, RK pointed out, must be feasible. 

At this stage the draft should be sent to RK for comments. ( A one page document forming the first chapter of the final NP). 

· Transport-   Nothing new to report.
· Footpaths – Nothing new.
· Education- Mention that some land from the present site might ultimately be available. 
· Standard Format questionnaire to be sent to all Village Societies. LT is to send out a standard letter encouraging groups to voice their concerns and aspirations within the context of the NP and extending up to 2028. Mention should be made of any issues they have as a group re location, facilities, areas for improvement and plans for the future.  

· WI  FI and Broadband- RK recommends that if not achieved at time of writing NP, they should be set out as objectives. 

· Covenant on Catholic Church- LB has researched this and obtained hard copies of the original 1930’s Conveyance.  This appears to give power to the Church Trustees  to determine whether the land should be used for a Church or a dwelling. 
· ACVs .and other Village Assets.- Burial Grounds – RK agreed on the importance of including these in the NP. ACVs are not part of the Plan but can be referred to in it if the Council has obtained this status for any sites in the village. Castle Hill and the Bingley would be suitable for inclusion, but not the Church. Although some village assets like the Playground, Sports Club and Duck Pond belong to the PC ,it is important to stress their value and plans for  future maintenance. Hetchell Woods, owned by the YWT, should be included . The NP should discuss which amenities need preserving or enhancing. JC offered to check on the adequacy of Burial Ground facilities. 

· Maps .It was agreed that it is too early to decide on which maps to include. There is a cost attached to using Ordnance and Survey maps, as used in the Parish Plan .JC will check on the cost. It was agreed to mark in the Draft Plan places where maps or sketches (free) should later be included. 

· Other Aspects raised by RK – Important to include a Sustainability Appraisal, Quality and Diversity (to be discussed with LCC) and full hard copy documentation of all consultation conducted by the SC with the village. 

· Timetable – Drafting Committee to agree on skeleton plan mid -February and submit to RK for comments end of February, to go out to village mid -March. 

 .PAS Sites in Bardsey .Cllr Procter had raised this issue, explaining that Developers are attempting to force LCC to release more land for housing on the grounds that the estimates for new homes is currently far too low. LB promised to double check,,but is of the opinion that no new sites in Bardsey would be made available .

.Effects of  Change to Bardsey Boundary for Bardsey NP and for Relations with Scarcroft SC. JG suggested that it would be sensible to co-operate with Scarcroft SC over any plans for the area which from April 1   will be part of Scarcroft ,although still in the Bardsey NP area. 

 Letter from David Feeney,  LCC  Head of Forward Planning & Implementation, re Leeds Local Development Framework - The letter, dated 19th December 2013, explained that Leeds Core Strategy proposals are not yet agreed. This means that the Site Allocations Plan cannot yet be finalised. The SC considered that they should simply go ahead, assuming that the sites allocated will remain substantially unaltered.. 
 Any other business.

New Laser Printer – CS announced that this has now been purchased by the PC and will be available for use by the SC. 

Award for Andy Birkbeck – Andy has recently won an award for his work on Localism. It was agreed to send him a message of congratulations. ES to check his contact details.

Design Details for NP Final Document CS showed members 2 possible designs for the cover, and suggested that logos for LCC and Bardsey PC, and mention of contributors should be shown on the back cover ,as with the Parish Plan. 

Consultation with Village IF pointed out that it had previously been announced that this would take place in February 2014,,but after some discussion, it was agreed that it would need to be delayed until mid  March. 

.Date of next two meetings and Drop in Session :-

Next Meeting – 19th February 

Following Meeting – 19th March 

Drop in Session for Village – 22nd March 
BPC St. Co. Jan 14 Mins.
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